
                                                                                             
 

The Roslin Institute Animal Welfare and Ethical Review Body 
 

Monday June 26th 2023 Roslin /Microsoft Teams Hybrid option 
Minutes 

 
 

1. Attendance and apologies.  
 
Apologies:  

 
Presentation : the committee heard an excellent presentation on behavioural training for pigs, the 
presentation also detailed the enrichments which have been used in these studies. Observations show that 
pigs enjoy enrichments but the higher value enrichments include the use of food. It was noted that once 
habituated to humans pigs very much enjoy human contact and will regularly seek this out.  
 
Observations include: 
 

• Human contact is enjoyed but once habituated may increase demand for this contact. 
• Food treats are of higher value 
• Refinements to sampling via vascular access ports which has been assisted by these enrichment 

methods. 
• Some pigs have been more responsive than others to these enrichments. 
• Pigs have been on site for several weeks and noted that this has really assisted with reducing the time 

taken for techniques which is excellent. 
 

2. Minutes of last meeting:  
 
The AWERB committee minutes were accepted as true record of the previous meeting that took place 
on the 24th April 

 
 

3. Matters arising/Action points 
 

• Nested refinement studies: Consideration to be given to adding a form of words as a starting point 
for inclusion in relevant licences: ACTION: circulate draft wording when available. 
 

4. BVS Director update:  
• Conference 28th September:  Conference 28th September:Natural Behaviour and Welfare of 

Farm Animal Species | The University of Edinburgh speakers confirmed. This will be held at 
Roslin. 

• Sustainability: met with the sustainability and social responsibility group at the University to 
determine how we can improve sustainability. Have identified the replacement of air handling 
units at Roslin as an area for improvement, potential funding from this group may be possible. 
Considering recycling of steam and dirty bedding to produce energy and the use of a new rodent 
alkaline hydrolysis system. 

• Facility newsletters circulated to PIs. 
• Roadshows: links circulated, requests for those not attending in person to view the recording. 










